

Dear Parents & Carers

I hope that you all had a good half term and managed to enjoy some of the better weather. It is so nice that the mornings and evenings are getting lighter now despite the constant rain of this week!

This half term is very short as Easter is early this year, so we have a lot to fit in. The children have had a good first week back and have settled back into school routines well. The curriculum maps for all year groups are on the website for this half term's learning so please have a look so that you know what your child will be learning about.

Year R children's learning this week has been focused around 'The Gingerbread Man'. They have been very excited about the gingerbread man running away to different parts of the school. In Year 1 the children had an egg left in their classrooms and they had to decide what had hatched out of the egg, lots of work on dinosaurs is now being completed. Year 2 have started to learn about what a monarch is and all about King Charles.



The children that signed up for brass tuition were very excited as they had their first lesson with Mr Blake this week. They learnt how to play 'Hot Cross Buns' on their cornets. Mr Blake was very impressed with their listening and attitude towards learning.

Kind Regards

Tina Lugar

Tina Lagdon - Head Teacher

Friday 8th March

Children can dress up as their favourite character from a book on World Book Day. Can all children please bring in their favourite book as work will be done around this throughout the day.





Pupil Progress Meetings

Pupil Progress meetings for all year groups will take place during the week beginning 11th March so please sign up for an appropriate time with your child's class teacher.

Sharing Time Tuesday 26th March 2.40pm

Sharing time for this half term is on Tuesday 26th March at 2.40pm, this is a great opportunity for you to share your child's work with them.

Mrs Sara - SENCO

I am delighted to inform you that Mrs Hayley Sara has returned from her maternity leave. Her working days are Thursday and Friday. If you need to contact Mrs Sara, please ring the school office or email her on hayleyt@waynfleteinfants.co.uk

School Lunches

Please can we politely remind you to order your child's lunches for the remainder of this term, if you haven't done so already. We have had a lot of children without ordered lunches this week.

Earrings

Due to health and safety recommendations, any child who continues to wear earrings at school must have them taped on PE days prior to coming to school. This cannot be done by staff and must be done by parents/children only.

Can we please also ask that if your child is wearing earrings to school that these <u>not</u> be dangly, as they run the risk of getting these caught on something and falling out, or worse still, tearing your child's little lobe. We thank you for your understanding.

Water Bottles

Lately we have had a few damaged reading and library books because children are coming in with water bottles in their book bags that have then leaked. Please can we kindly ask that children keep them separate, even for transportation purposes, to avoid spillages.

Extended Services

Please can anyone with outstanding invoices for Term 4 please settle these as soon as possible. Should you have any queries, please contact the school office.

Brass Tuition

For those children who have started Cornet lessons, an invoice for this term will be uploaded to sQuid (online payments) later today. A further invoice will then be issued after the Easter break. Should you have any queries, please do not hesitate to speak to the school office.





Year 2 - Trip to Warwick Castle - Friday 22nd March

This is just a reminder that you can make your contribution payment and give your consent via sQuid if you have not already done so.

National Online Safety

We would like to remind you that the National Online Safety website has lots of posters and help guides for all the online platforms, as well as quick helpful video guides to help with some top tips for online safety for younger children in KS1. As well as the website you can download an app from the Apple/Android Stores. As a member, school and our parents have free access to the site and all the resources, below is the link for you to register with National Online Safety: https://nationalonlinesafety.com/enrol/waynflete-infants-school. This week we have attached a guide about what parents and carers need to know about "10 Top Tips on Supporting Children with Self-Regulation".

Safeguarding

Safeguarding is everyone's responsibility and this is at the heart of everything we do within school. WIS is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children. All children have the right to be and feel safe. If you have any concerns about any child please contact the schools Designated Safeguarding Leads who are Mrs Lagdon and Mrs Watson.

Next Week

Monday 4 th March	Dodgeball - 3pm until 4.15 pm – Please make sure your child has appropriate clothing to change into).
Tuesday 5 th March	STRINGS TUITION
	BRASS TUITION
	Football Club – Year 1 (NEW GROUP STARTING THIS WEEK) - 3pm until 4pm - (Please make sure your child has appropriate clothing to change into)
Friday 8 th March	World Book Day - Children can dress up as their favourite character from a book.
	Sharing Assembly - 9.00 am (Your child will bring home a letter if they are sharing)
	Girls Football – 2.20 pm until 2.45 pm (Please make sure your child has appropriate clothing to change into including a change of footwear)





PTFA NEWS

Bingo - Tuesday 19th March, 3.00 pm - 4.15pm

Spring is on its way, Easter is just around the corner and to celebrate we are holding our annual Bingo event for the children, on Tuesday 19th March, 3pm-4.15pm!

Save the date now for this popular event which, this year, will have an Easter theme with all prizes relating to Easter/Spring.

Look out for full details and information on how to book your child's place early next week!

We hope lots of the children are able to join us - it will be an 'Egg'cellent afternoon!!



